
 
  

Dear Excelsior Parents, 

We have been busily getting ready for our students to return to school. We cannot wait to see them in 
their uniforms, ready to learn, on Thursday, August 19th. The good news is that we get to see 
them briefly tomorrow, August 18th at our "Back to School" event. Please take a look at our schedule 
and be sure to attend.  

  

Middle School Orientation 
8th Grade: 9:00 AM to 10:30 AM 
7th Grade: 10:30 AM to 12:00 PM 

6th Grade: 1:00 PM to 2:30 PM 
 

Elementary School Orientation 
3:00 PM to 4:00 split by last name (A-K) 
4:30 PM to 5:30 split by last name (L-Z) 

 
 

The Tooele County Health Department has been working with schools to prepare for a new school 
year within Covid-19 restrictions. Excelsior will follow their guidance. For those attending school, the 
wearing of masks is not required but recommended. We have attached our "Covid-19 Guideline 
Booklet" to this newsletter. We recommend reading it to understand the specifics of Excelsior's Covid-
19 plan. This excerpt from the plan is a poignant part.  
 
"After an at-school exposure (within 3-6 feet of a positive case for more than 15 minutes), 
staff/students should quarantine at home for 10 days from the test date of the positive case, (or 7 
days with a negative test).  
 
Staff/student is not considered exposed in a school setting and does not need to quarantine if one of 
the following criteria is met: 

 The case and the contact were both wearing a mask at the time of exposure. 

 The contact has had a confirmed COVID-19 infection in the last 90 days. 

 The contact can provide proof of being fully vaccinated against COVID-19. 
 
The following are acceptable alternatives to quarantine for unvaccinated staff/students: 

 The exposed individual wears a mask at all times while at school during their 10-day 
quarantine period and does not have any symptoms of COVID-19. 

 The exposed individual wears a mask at all times while at school for 7 days and tests negative 
for COVID-19 on day 7. They cannot have any symptoms of COVID-19." 

 
Mrs. Broadbent shares the academic protocol for elementary students that are quarantined. 
 
"The elementary quarantine protocol will be very similar to a regular student absence. Students will 
need to take their math and reading books home each evening. If a student is quarantined, they will 
be expected to complete a reading and math assignment on a nightly basis. They will have access to 
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other materials via Google Classroom. If a student does not have access to the internet or Google 
Classroom, they will have the opportunity to pick up any missed work upon their return. Parents 
are encouraged to reach out to homeroom teachers when their student is on quarantine." 
 
Mr. Marsden shares the academic protocol for middle school students that are quarantined. 
 
"Last year brought a level of adventure that we are glad to leave behind. We know that this year 
will also bring different adventures for students that may need to quarantine. We have made a few 
changes to our academic procedures to provide support for quarantined students: 

 All teachers will use Google Classroom to provide updates on class activities and 
assignments. When communicating with a teacher regarding work, please email them 
directly. 

 Monday - Thursday, we will have a math tutor available to support students. The math tutor 
can be reached by Google Meet,  from 1:30-2:30 pm. The Google Meet link will be shared 
with families with quarantined students."  

We have set a Post World War II theme for the 2021-22 school year. Our focus is on the 
positive effects that this hardship brought to the United States of America as we pulled together as a 
nation. It is our hope that a similar unifying process will occur as our nation continues to grapple with 
this pandemic. Our recognition of this theme began over the summertime with an "Excelsior Cause 
Contest." Teachers and Instructors were invited to enter the contest. It was decided that each school 
would have its own Cause, which meant there would be two first-place winners. This is the big 
announcement! The winner for the elementary "Cause" is Mrs. Moff, and the winner for the middle 
school "Cause" is Mrs. Humphreys. You will see their beautiful and inspirational "Causes" hanging in 
each school. We offer them our congratulations on taking 1st place and a large cash prize in our "Post 
World War II Cause Contest." More information about our Cause contest will be shared later.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mrs. Stephanie Eccles 
Executive Director 
 
P.S. Be sure to notice our flyer about the much anticipated pool party. It will be held at Deseret Peak 
on August 23rd from 6:00-8:00 PM. There is more good news in the flyer's details.   
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Calendar 
 

 

As part of the Utah State Board of Education’s Standards 

Review Process, USBE staff administer a survey annually to 

collect feedback on our current core standards. USBE is 

seeking feedback from educators, parents, students, 

community leaders, etc. 

  https://usbe.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3UJ9zUAYt9ZjE0u 

 

 

With the ongoing pandemic, it is VERY 

important we have your current cell phone and 

email address in Compass. Please call the front 

office to update your information. 

(435) 882-3062 

https://usbe.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_3UJ9zUAYt9ZjE0u


 

https://secureinstantpayments.com/sip/cart/event.php?EID=570


 
 

 

 

 

 


